SEMINOLE COUNTY COMMUNITY
TRAFFIC SAFETY TEAM
February 25, 2014 Meeting

Attendees:

Robin Butler, SCFD Terri Touchton, SCFD
Anthony Washington, Metro Plan Mark Pergola, SCSO
Stephen Dunn, OPD James Roark, SCPS

Mike Blinn, SCTE Greg Roero, Fla Safety Council
Ryan Bonk, ASPD Byrdell Hancock, ASPD
Will Maxwell, WSPD Colleen Jarrell, HNTB
Dave Andrews, SCPW Patrick Smith, SCSO
Dennis Lynch, OPD Rusty Montgomery, SCSO
Mark DiBona, SCSO JoJo Sturm, SCSO

Dacia Maisonave, SCSO Ann Buwa, SCSO

Robin called the meeting to order at 8:30 am. Will Maxwell made motion to approve January minutes
and Mark DiBona seconded.

Old Business

Bike Week Schedule for the Booth at Seminole Harley - Robin forwarded the schedule around the room
for sign ups.

419 and High Street - Will advised that they wrote a few speeders did not write trucks for lane
violations.

Dike Road — Robin advised she is awaiting reports and Mike indicated he has requested crash data as
well.

Locations with violations — Jim advised he would be forwarding today.

Confirmation Lights — Robin advised she would forward to Terri to send to team.

Super Bowl Impaired Driving Ops — SO advised they did not have.

Safety Zone/Pine Crest —JoJo advised it went very well. Dacia also advised that the bike rodeo at
Eastbrook went well and set up was great, but they had low attendance.

There was no new business.

Fatality Review
e January 11, 2014 — Red Bug Lake Road and SR 426 — 15 year old driver ran red light. There was

discussion regarding the installation of auxiliary light EB Red Bug as the ped bridge may create
an issue with seeing the light in time to stop. It was also indicated there may be a need for a
warning light installation WB Red Bug at entrance to new ER. This was added to Problems and
Solutions.
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JoJo mentioned that the child hit that she spoke of at a previous meeting was contacted by DOT and
taken to Daytona to speak on Pedestrian Safety. Robin advised she would like to view the clip

Roadway Safety Assessment Team

e Tuskawilla @ Trail — no change

e SR 434 @ Markham Wood Road — DOT Study — no comments back as yet

e Rinehart and SR 46A — Colleen indicated that she found no crashes related to the issue at this
intersection; however she will revise her e-mail and forward.

Colleen indicated Sheryl wanted to remind all that she is doing the 402 grant workshop tomorrow at the
Turnpike 10-12 or via webinar on Thurs 1-3. Email her at HNTB to RSVP. sbradley@HNTB.com

There was a brief discussion regarding 426 and Slavia.

Robin reviewed issues with future of MOCK DUI as follows:
1) Auto Club South’s new manager has indicated they may not be able to assist in future.
2) May have to go elsewhere for cars as Nationwide now has a new contact.
3) Home Stands at school are being reconstructed so will be on visitors side and sun will be a
factor.

The SO indicated they would assist with upcoming DUI at Seminole High. Robin noted that Leadership
Seminole would be at the Mock DUL.

Robin advised there is a free Bicycle, Helmet and Pedestrian Safety Training scheduled for March 21%.
This will be from 8:30 — 4:30 at the Seminole County Public Safety Bldg., 150 Bush Blvd in Sanford. Class
size limited to 20 — Terri will forward flyer.

Several areas were mentioned for work zone safety awareness, March 31 — April 4.

Jolo advised that their program was recognized as number one in the state for a second time and
thanked all for their assistance.

Mike noted he would be forwarding 2013 Annual Crash Report by end of March.

OPD mentioned on March 22™ the 20-40-60 Bike Ride would begin in Oviedo. Robin indicated Pete
Brenenstuhl or Pete Kelting would be good contacts for him.

Mark DiBona indicated the Mad Dog annual walk is March 29" at Lake Baldwin in Baldwin Park. mad-
dog.org for donations. Last year they received 2 place.

Rusty noted they would be doing I-4 campaign the week of Bike Week. Also noted they have two full
time units on I-4 at all times because of the speeding issue.
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Rusty indicated he has also received a large number of complaints regarding traffic around Heathrow
Elementary. There was a discussion regarding the same issue at other schools. Colleen and Mike
indicated it could be discussed at the SAC Meeting.

It was also noted a complaint was received regarding speeding on Oxford Road and this issue is being
monitored at this time.

Jim Roark noted that the 2013 buses have cameras.

Robin advised she and Will would not be present at the March meeting. Mark DiBona will chair the
meeting.

There being no further discussion, meeting was adjourned.

NEXT MEETING: March 25, 2014 at Public Safety Building, 150 Bush Blvd., Room 104-105



